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Term 4 Week 7                                                  20th November 2015 

This Sunday is the feast of Our Lord Jesus Christ, 
King of the Universe - Year B 

 

This Sunday’s Gospel reading is from John 18:33-37   

You say that I am a king. 
 

‘Are you the king of the Jews?’ Pilate asked. Jesus 
replied, ‘Do you ask this of your own accord, or have 
others spoken to you about me?’ Pilate answered, 
‘Am I a Jew? It is your own people and the chief 
priests who have handed you over to me: what have 
you done?’ Jesus replied, ‘Mine is not a kingdom of 
this world; if my kingdom were of this world, my 
men would have fought to prevent my being 
surrendered to the Jews. But my kingdom is not of 
this kind.’ ‘So you are a king then?’ said Pilate. ‘It is 
you who say it’ answered Jesus. ‘Yes, I am a king. I 
was born for this, I came into the world for this: to 
bear witness to the truth; and all who are on the side 
of truth listen to my voice.’ 
Almighty ever-living God, 
whose will is to restore all things 

in your beloved Son, the King of the universe, 
grant, we pray, 
that the whole creation, set free from slavery, 
may render your majesty service 

and ceaselessly proclaim your praise. 
Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, 
who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy 

Spirit, one God, for ever and ever. Amen. 
(Ref: Liturgyhelp.com) 
 

FAMILY/PARISH MASS 

Last Sunday, we celebrated our family Mass with 
Year 3. It was wonderful to see so many families 
attend this celebration and share in the morning tea 
after Mass. 
 

TERM 4 SCHOOL MASS 

Our final School Mass for the year will be celebrated on 
Thursday, 26th November commencing at 9.15am. The 
2016 school leaders will be commissioned and the 
Principal and Citizenship awards will be distributed. All 
are invited to attend. 
 

 

 

THE SACRAMENT OF FIRST EUCHARIST 

Congratulations to all students, especially Year 3, 
who will receive the Eucharist for the first time this 
weekend at one of the three masses.  
Saturday 21st November 6.00pm 

Sunday 22nd November 9.30am & 2.00pm 

Please keep these students and their families in your 
prayers. 
 

YEAR SIX GRADUATION MASS 

All parents, relatives and friends are invited to the 
Year 6 Graduation Mass on Tuesday, 1st December, 
commencing at 7pm. This will be followed by a light 
supper on the top level of the Learning Centre. The 
Year 6 students are to wear their summer uniform 
and meet outside the church at 6.45pm. 
 

 

CHRISTMAS CONCERT— 

MONDAY 7TH DECEMBER 

On Monday, 7th December, we will gather to 
celebrate Christmas at OLOL. Parents, relatives and 
friends are invited to join in the celebration which 
will begin with a performance by our school band at 
6pm in the piazza. Adults are asked to bring fold-up 
chairs. 
All students must be at school by 5.45pm to meet 
their teacher at their allocated area in the piazza. 
Students are asked to bring a small towel on which 
to sit during the concert.  
Please dress your child in Christmas colours – white, 
red, green, gold – unless otherwise informed by your 
child’s teacher. 
CHILDREN ARE NOT PERMITTED TO 
WEAR TINSEL OR GLITTER. 
Please inform your child’s teacher in writing, as soon 
as possible, if your child is unable to attend the 
school concert on Monday, 7th December. 
At the conclusion of the concert, please collect your 
child from his/her teacher. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OLOL  
SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

LIBRARY HELP NEEDED 

Mrs Bryant would like some help in the 
library during weeks 8, 9 and 10 with 
stocktake. Please call the school office to 
let us know if you are able to help. 



SPORTS LEADERS 2016 

 

Congratulations to the students who were elected as 
Sports Leaders for 2016. 
 

RED     GREEN 

Maxim Bowry   Sam Di Mauro 

Emily Hardy   Leah Murphy 

 

BLUE     GOLD 

Kaija Craig    Hannah Mathews 

Jackson Howard   Daniel Walker 
 

These students will be presented with their badges at 
our End of Year Mass. 
 

SCHOOL SWIMMING PROGRAM 

On Monday,  30th November to Friday, 11th 
December, 2015 (Weeks 9 & 10), the children from 
Kindergarten to Year 4 will participate in the 
swimming program at Northmead Sports Centre—
every child is expected to attend. 
Grading forms are now overdue.  It is important that 
these grading forms have been completed accurately 
and have been returned to your child’s classroom 
teacher. 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 

The uniform shop will be open on Friday, 27th 
November and Monday, 30th November from  
8:45am —9:15am.  NO ORDERS will be accepted 
after 30th November. 
 

VOLUNTEERS AFTERNOON TEA 

A thank you afternoon tea for volunteers will be held 
on Thursday, 10th December at 2:15pm. Please see 
attached flyer. We look forward to seeing all our 
wonderful volunteers! 
 

WALK FOR THE PARISH -  
Saturday 21 November 

OLOL needs volunteers to help with a letterbox drop 
in time for Advent.  If you can spare an hour your 
help would be greatly appreciated.  Start at 8am at 
the parish centre.  Meet new friends, get some 
exercise and help spread the word about our 
parish.  Walk, jog, drive, cycle - the more the 
merrier.  Register your interest with Stefan Boffa 
(0417 671 265) or to find out more details. 
 

Please spread the word among friends and family: 
 

8am OLOL Parish Centre, Sat 21 November,  
1 hour—letterbox drop. 

 

END OF YEAR MASS 

Our final School Mass for the year will be 
celebrated on Thursday, 26th November at 9.15am.  
The 2016 school leaders will be commissioned and 
the Principal and Citizenship awards will be 
distributed.  All are invited to attend. 
 

 

 

 

 

Kindergarten 2016 Orientation Morning 

Parents are reminded that the next orientation 
morning will take place on Tuesday, 24th  
November from 9.30am till 11.00am.  
 

Commencement Date Term 1, 2016 

In continuing with our focus on Maths and the 
EMU Program (Extending Mathematical 
Understanding). Staff members have been trained 
and the core material has been implemented K-6. 
The role of assessment in learning and teaching 
mathematics is vital. Next year, we will undertake 
extensive testing on each of our students via a 
Mathematics Assessment Interview (MAI). 
Early in term 1, the teachers will be required to 
undertake testing and commence analyzing the 
material to determine the growth points/profile 
children’s mathematical knowledge. Therefore, the 
first 2 days of term 1, 2016 have been allocated as 
Staff Development Days. 

This means that school commences on 

Friday, 29th January 

For ALL STUDENTS (K-6) 
 

Students Returning Late Term 1, 2016 

Children in Years K-6 commence school on 
Friday, 29th January, 2016. 
If you are aware that your child will be returning to 
school on a different date, please ensure a letter or 
email has been forwarded to the office before the 
end of this school year.  

 

FAMILIES LEAVING OLOL IN 2015 

In order to plan for next year, would you please 
notify the school and complete a leaving form if 
your child does not require a place for 2016. New 
families coming into the area are currently seeking 
to enrol at OLOL. 
 

CLASSES 2016 

We will soon be organising classes for 2016. We 
ask that parents DO NOT request specific teachers 
for their child. 
 



REFURBISHMENTS  
Refurbishments to 1D & 1H will commence on 
Monday 23rd November. We aim to keep the 
disruption to these classes to a minimum. 

SCHOOL EVENTS 

Tues 24/11 Kinder 2016 Orientation  
9am— 11am  
6P Reconciliation 

Thur 26/11 K—6 Mass  
Principal & Citizenship Awards 
9.15am 

Fri 27/11 Uniform Shop Open 

8:45—9:15 

Sun 29/11 First Sunday of Advent 
 

 

Mon 30/11 Swimming Program K-4 commences 

(Week 1) 
 

Uniform Shop Open 

8:45—9:15 

 

Tues 1/12 6M Reconciliation 

Year 6 Graduation Mass 

7 pm 

Thurs 3/12 Priest class visits 

Year 5 

FATHER GIOVANI 

Congratulations to Fr Giovani who has been  
appointed as Administrator of the Sacred Heart 
Parish of Luddenham-Warragamba from the 18th 
December. 
We have been blessed to have Fr Giovani as part 
of our parish and school over the past few years 
and we wish him well on his new appointment. 
We welcome Fr Zvonimir Gavranovic who will 
join the Parish of Baulkham Hills as Assistant 
Priest. 
 

SYMPATHY 

Our thoughts and prayers are with the 
Pace family on the death of Mrs Pace’s 
father, Jean-Pierre Cariot (grandfather to 
Maelys in 2H). 
 

STEPPING BEYOND: SUPPORT FOR THOSE  
SEPARATED OR DIVORCED 

CCSS Solo Parent Services’ Monthly Support Group, 
“Stepping Beyond”  will be held on Tuesday 
24th

 November for those who are separated or di-
vorced.  This will be the last meeting for 2105 and it 
will be held at our new CCSS premises at 38 Prince St, 
Blacktown. Time: 7.30pm – 9.30pm. Cost: $5.00.  

Registration: Eileen or Rita Ph. 8822 
2222  or  soloparentservices@ccss.org.au. 

OAKHILL COLLEGE ENROLMENTS 2017 

Applications for enrolment into Year 7, 2017 will 
close on Friday 19th February, 2016. Parents who 
wish to apply for enrolment of their son at Oakhill 
College in Year 7, 2017, and who have not yet 
submitted an Expression of Interest for Enrolment 
form or Application form, are requested to contact 
the Registrar before Friday19th February, 2016 on 
9899 2288 or registrar@oakhill.nsw.edu.au 

 

CANTEEN CLOSURE FOR 2015 

Please note the last opening day for the 
canteen this term will be FRIDAY 11TH 
DECEMBER and NOT Monday 14th 

2016 SCHOOL TERMS 

 

 

TERM COMMENCES CONCLUDES 

TERM 1 Friday 29th January 2016 Friday 8th April 2016 

TERM 2 Tuesday 26th April 2016 Friday 1st July 2016 

TERM 3 Monday 18th July 2016 Friday 23rd September 2016 

TERM 4 Monday 10th October 2016 Tuesday 20th December 2016 



Japan Day 

Year Five 
 

On Thursday the 19th of November, Year Five had a great day when 
the year 9 and 10 students from Gilroy came to OLOL and taught us 
about Japan. 
We completed activities such as making rice balls and origami. At the 
origami station we could make a ninja star, a paper crane, a dog or a 
frog. We also learnt how say many things in Japanese. We learnt how 
to count from 1 to 10, some greetings and names of body parts. It was 
fun when we got to sing a song about the days of the week in  
Japanese. 

By Sam Di Mauro. 
 

 

 



Extra-Curricular Activities  -Sporting News 

 

Swimming Lessons – Years Kindergarten to Four 

In Week 3 of this term, a note went home to all students in Years Kindergarten to Four regarding the Swim 
and Survive program that is taking place at Coulter Swimming Centre. This program will take place every day 
for all grades involved from Monday, 30th November to Friday, 11th December. If you have not received a note 
regarding this event, spare forms can be collected from the school office. 
Another note will be sent out closer to the starting date of the program, reminding children what to wear and 
bring each day for the swimming program.  
If you have any questions regarding the program, please feel free to contact Mrs Drumond at the school.  

AFL Years K-6 

 

The AFL is hosting a 4 week after-school AFL program for Our Lady of Lourdes students in Years K-6 on 
Fridays starting in Week 7. The program is completely optional for children/parents to 
participate in and is designed to give students a taste of AFL and then provide them 
with the information necessary to join their local club for further involvement in AFL.  
 

The sessions will run from 3:25 to 4:25pm at Yattenden Oval. The sessions involve 
various skill games and activities deriving from a number of sports and the children 
will participate in age appropriate groups. 
The AFL will provide free 30min sessions for K-2 classes during Week 6 in school time to show students the 
type of games/activities involved in the program. The students are then given their invitation and instructions 
regarding how to register online. 
For Years 3 to 6, the AFL will briefly talk at an assembly about the program. Invitations (including 
instructions on how to register) are distributed to students at this time. 
 

Representative Sports – 2016 Years 5 and 6 Students 

 

In Week One of this term, a note went home to all the current Years 4 and 5 students regarding registering an 
‘expression of interest’ for trialling for representative sports in 2016.  
It is important to note that these trials are generally for children who display above average ability and/or 
representative experience in their chosen sport. While teams are open in age it is strongly recommended that 
only children of a representative standard in Years 5 & 6 in 2016 be invited to attend.  
 

Please be aware that registrations for Basketball, Cricket, Softball and Tennis are now closed.  
All other registrations will still be open until the 5th February, 2016.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Volunteers help at Our Lady of Lourdes in many ways; 
reading, literacy groups, excursions, sports carnivals, 

P&F, fundraisers, hospitality events, canteen, book 
covering and in so many other ways. 

As a way of saying ‘Thank You’, the children and staff 
would like to invite you to our special afternoon tea for 

parent volunteers. 
 

WHEN: Thursday, 10th December, 2015 
TIME: 2.15pm 
WHERE: Open Learning Area 
 

If you are able to come please fill in the RSVP form 
below and return it to the school as soon as possible. 

 
 
 
Thank you 
Steve Haskins 
 
 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 

I/we will be able to attend the 
Parent Volunteers Afternoon Tea 

on Thursday, 10th December at 2:15pm 
 
Name/s    ______________________________ 
 
Child’s Name  ______________________________ 
 
Class    ______________________________  

Parent Volunteers Afternoon Tea 



 



 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

 

    
  

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

 

    
  

ASTHMA AWARENESS 



 






